
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

July 16, 2018 

  

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met July 16, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Keith Roe, Steve Greene 

and Mark Fleming were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director, and the Commissioners discussed the various options for hours of operation 

at the Solid Waste Department. The Commissioners decided to change the hours to 7:30 a.m.  to 5:00 p.m. 

Tuesday through Friday and 8:00 a.m. to Noon on Saturday. A resolution will be updated with the hours for the 

Commissioners to sign.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed the monthly activity report for June.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, had the Rock Hills (USD 107) School District contract to provide 

School Health Services. Nancy also discussed vehicle repairs.  

 

Steve Greene moved that the proper officer sign the contract between Jewell County Health Department and 

Rock Hills (USD 107) School District for the Jewell County Health Department to provide School Health 

Services. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Rick Rice said he is opposed to the hours change at the landfill. He uses the landfill every Saturday afternoon.  

 

The minutes of the July 9, 2018 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

The Commissioners received a letter from David Harper, Director of the Division of Property Valuation, stating 

that the Jewell County Appraiser has met the statistical performance standards established for both the 

commercial/industrial and residential classes of property. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed current road projects and personnel. The Commissioners 

reported road concerns.   

 

Carla Waugh, County Clerk, had three quotes to purchase a laptop or chromebook with Microsoft office. The 

Commissioners gave their approval to purchase the laptop/chromebook.  

 

Randy Hofmeier, CPA for Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris, reviewed the proposed 2019 County Budget. The 

Commissioners reviewed the budget and made some changes to the proposed budget. It was decided to have the 

budget hearing on Monday, August 13, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. in the County Commissioners meeting room. The 

proposed levy is 97.701 which is down 6.673 mills from the 2018 Budget.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  

 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Mark Fleming, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


